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World Congress is
Approaching

On July 1–5, 2002, the XXth World Con-

gress of Dermatology will take place

in Paris. Nearly 2,500 abstract have

been received by the organizers and

this indicates a strong interest in

participating. More than 4,000 hotel

rooms are already booked. The French

organizers hope for a strong Nordic

presence. Being the first World Con-

gress of the New Millenium and with

new treatment options for our pa-

tients from topical immunomodula-

tors to the latest developments in

laser technology and treatment

options, there will be enough for any

interest in dermatology and

venereology.

An important part of the meeting is

the General Assembly of Delegates of

the International League of Dermato-

logical Societies. There will be two

assembly meetings in Paris, July 2nd

and July 4th. At the first meeting del-

egates have to vote for the location

of the WCD in 2007. Two societies

have prepared a bid: The Argentinian

Dermatology Society, who wishes to

have the congress in Bueno Aires, and

the Canadian Dermatology Society,

who wishes to host the congress in

Vancouver. A simple majority will give

us the result. At the first assembly

meeting the delegates will be given

lists of name of nominees for board

membership of the International

Committee of Dermatology – the

board of the ILDS. The following

changes will take place among the

board members: Terrence Ryan, Hans

Rorsman and Ramon Ruiz-Maldonado

are leaving the board, Dr Maria Duran

from Columbia unfortunately died in

2000 and was not replaced. Dr Steve

Katz and Dr Nishikawa will leave as

regular board members, but stay on

the board as ex officio members for

another 5 years. In case Canada wins

the bid the ILDS bylaws demands that

David McLean will switch his position

to an ex officio member meaning

there will be a 7th place on the board.

The list of nominees will be shown on

the ILDS website 45 days before July

1, when there is a deadline for fur-

ther candidates (visit www.ilds.org).

I hope you will consider to participate

in Paris.

Kristian Thestrup-Pedersen
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